Mav 6, 2010

Senator Alan Lowenthal
REDACTED

Warning Letter Re; FPPC No. 10/327: Alan Lowethal

Dear Senator Lowenthal:

The Fair Political Practices Commussion (the “FPPC”) enforces the provisions of the
Political Reform Act (the “Act™,’ found in Government Code section 81000, et seq. This letter
15 in response to a referral from the FPPC's Technieal Assistance Division alleging that vou
violated the ot limits.

The FPPC has completed its investigation of the facts in this case. Speciticaily, the FPPC
found that on the Schedule D of the Statement of Economic Interests you filed on or about
March 1, 2010, covenng calendar vear 2009, vou disclosed that vou recetved a gift from the Port
of Long Beach n excess of the @ft limits imposed by the Act in Section 39303,

The Act prohibits ¢ertain pszlic othcials from accepting gifts valued bevond the giit
limat. Specihealiy, the term “gift” 1s detined as “any payment that confers a personal benefit on
{hc-, rcuplcm to the extent that consideration of equal or greater value is not recerved.” (GC §

2028y ) The Act places fimitations on the acceptance of gifts by certain public othicials. As
an elected state officer, vou ire prohibited from aceepting wifts from any single source in any
calendar vear with a tofal value of more than the gift it (GO § 89503¢a3.) The gift Himit in
2000 wis S420. (Regulation 189402 On May 19, 2009, .zu.ura.img to Schedule I of your
Form 700, vou recerved a gift totaling S1380 from the Port of Long Beach for Grand Prix of
Long Eiu'm?; tekets, Within 3 {L;‘;s of receipt of a gt over the wilt i, vou are able o payv the
Yonor the difieronce hetween —%1-—- valse of the vt and the gitt I ms% tey bring the valug of the wit
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Your acttons vielated the Act because you recetved a gift over the limit. However, because
you uttimately did pay the donor the difference between the gift’s value and the gift mit, we have
decided to close this case.

This letter serves as a written warning., The information in this matter will be retained
and may be considered should an enforcement 2ction become necessary based on newly
discovered information or tuture conduct. Failure to comply with the provisions of the Actin the
future will result 1n monetary penalties of ap to $5,000 for each violation.

A warning letter 1s an FPPC case resolution without administrative prosecution or fine.
However, the warning [etter resolution does not provide vou with the opportunity for a probable
cause hearing or hearing betore an Administrative Law Judge or the Fair Political Practices
Commission. [t you wish to avail vourself of these proceedings by requesting that your case
proceed with prosecution rather than a warning, please notify us within ten (10) days from the
date of this letter. Upon this notification, the FPPC will rescind this waming letter and proceed
with administrative prosecution of this case. If we do not receive such notitication, this wamning
letter will be posted on the FPPC’s website ten (10) days from the date ol this letter.

If vou have questions regarding this matter, please contact Adrianne Korchmaros at (916}
322.824].

Sincerely,
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